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ROADS ACT 1993 TO 2015– SECTION 75
TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF ROADS IN LUSK, CO. DUBLIN
Fingal County Council has made an order temporarily closing roads in Lusk area for the purpose of 
holding a 4 Mile Road Race. It is proposed that the roads will be closed from 2.00pm to 4.15pm on 
Sunday 1st March 2020. 
No submissions were received during the consultation period.
The roads in question are:
•	 Chapel Green.
•	 L-1160 (Chapel Road).
•	 L-1401 (Main Street).
•	 Northbound Lane of the R127 (Rathmore Road), from the Station Road Roundabout to the Skerries 

Road Roundabout.
•	 L-1402 (Station Road), from Station Road Roundabout to Dublin Road.
•	 L5245 (Post Office Road).

Alternative routes available for vehicular traffic are as follows:
Traffic coming from Quickpenny Road may use Hands Lane, Ministers Road, Church Road, and Barrack 
Lane to access the rest of the village.
Local access only for traffic to Main Street or areas off Main Street. Traffic will be required to wait until 
there is a gap in the participants before being directed towards Skerries Road Roundabout. It will not 
be possible to travel south on Main Street until all participants have completed the race.
Local access only for traffic to Station Road or areas off Station Road. Traffic will be required to wait 
until there is a gap in the participants.
Vehicular traffic from Lusk Village Housing Estate will be diverted to leave the estate via Raheny 
Roundabout out on to Rathmore Road/R127 when gaps appear among the participants.
Traffic heading northbound on the R-127 in the Skerries direction will be diverted onto the R-128 at the 
Station Road Roundabout. Diversion route for Skerries will be the R-128 via Rush and Loughshinny.
Traffic heading southbound on the R-127 from the Skerries direction will be able to continue 
southwards on the R-127 towards Blakes Cross as normal. 
Pedestrians, Emergency Vehicles and local access will be facilitated by local marshals.
Diversion signage and marshals will be in place for the duration of the closure.
Fingal County Council regrets any inconvenience caused in relation to this matter.

Michael Carroll, Senior Executive Officer, 
Balbriggan Swords Operational Area


